Dear incoming students,

We wish that both you and your families are in good health and we hope that everything will come back to normal as soon as possible.

We are writing you to inform you that both the Vice-Rector for International Relations and Cooperation and the Dean of the Faculty of Psychology have recommended doing an on-line assessment for mobility students (Erasmus, international agreement mobility and SICUE), although other options such as taking on-site exams at the home university are not excluded. Each case will be analysed individually, considering both the assessment subject criteria and the personal situation of the students themselves.

The Dean of the Faculty of Psychology has sent a letter to the Academic Staff of the Faculty of Psychology indicating this recommendation. From the Vice-Dean Office, we are going to contact the professors of the subjects you are enrolled, in order to know the type of exam they are going to do for mobility students. We recommend you to get in touch with your professors so you can have more detail information about it.

Please do not hesitate to get in touch with the Vice-Dean, Gloria Castaño (gloriacastano@psi.ucm.es) and the International Relations Office (orelacio@ucm.es) for any questions you may have.

Warm regards,

Dr. Gloria Castaño. Vice-Dean for International Relations Ainhoa Leal. Oficina de Relaciones Exteriores